
Serving the People of Rutland, Oakham and Hubbardston 

November 4, 2018 

Full handicap accessibility by the elevator entrance on the left driveway side of the Church building. 

258 Main St. Rutland, Massachusetts   - WEBSITE: stpatricksrutland.org 

St. Patrick Parish 

St. Patrick Parish Deceased Members 

2017-2018 

Gloria M. Caloiaro   

Rosalie R. (Pendergast) Borbone 

Marjorie McCarthy 

Brian R. Quinlivan 

Nancy Marie Isernio 

Dorothy E. Lederer 

James William Dunn III 

June A. Kane 

Jean C. Jones 

Anthony D. Sidoti 

Elissa Mahan 

Edward Daniel Bouche 

John J. Chasse 

Irene J. Kaminski 

Donna Marie Ferguson 



Families requesting a Mass are asked to  

bring up the gifts at the offertory. Please stop in the 

sacristy to let us know you are at Mass. 

ST. PATRICK’S PARISH RUTLAND, MA 

Weekly Schedule  

WEEKDAY MASS 

MONDAY, TUESDAY AND WEDNESDAY AT 8:00 A.M. 

*  PERSON IS LIVING   

Papal Weekly Tweets  

We need smiling Christians, not 

because they take things lightly, 

but because they are filled with the 

joy of God, because they believe in 

love and live to serve. 

 

 

 

Sunday  

November 4 

Fr. Jim Kerrigan 

Parish Center 

 

9:15 a.m.–10:15 a.m.   CCD Class 

 

 

5:00 p.m.– 7:00 p.m. CCD Class 

Monday 

November 5 

 

4:00 p.m.– 5:00 p.m.  CCD Class 

 

7:00 p.m.– 8:00 p.m.  CCD Class 

Tuesday 

November 6 

Scripture Study  & Faith Sharing 

After 8:00 am Mass 

 

4:00 p.m.– 5:00 p.m.   

NO CCD Class 

Wednesday 

November 7 

Knights of Columbus  

Monthly Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

Thursday  

November 8 

 

Friday 

November 9 

Cub Scouts Pack 144 & 306 

5:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m. 

Saturday 

November 10 

 

 

Saturday, November 3 

 

5:00 p.m.  Donna Ferguson 

Requested by Ken & Linda Sweeney  

 

Sunday,   November 4 

 

8:00 a.m.  Anne Gromly 1st Anniversary 

Requested by cousin Mary  

Requested by the Family 

10:30 a.m.  Bereavement Mass All Par ishioner s that 

have Passed in last year  

5:00 p.m.  

Monday,  November 5 

8:00 a.m.               

Tuesday,  November 6    

8:00 a.m.   People of St. Patr ick    

Wednesday,  November 7    

8:00 a.m.     

 

Saturday,  November 10 

 

4:00 p.m.   Joseph Allard 

Requested by the Nichols Family  

Baptism: Kaitlyn Elbag   

 

Sunday,  November 11 

 

8:00 a.m.  Richard Bieksha 3rd Anniver sary  

Requested by wife Marilyn 

10:30 a.m.  Joan Sullivan  

Requested by the Family 

5:00 p.m.  

October 28, 2018 Weekly Collection  

 

 

Higher Utility    $        240.00  

Hurricane Relief    $        818.00   

All Saints Day    $        127.00 

All Souls Day    $        205.00       

World Mission Sunday   $          25.00  

Weekly                             $     3,428.00  

Total Weekly Collection    $     4,843.00 

Online Giving: Thank you to those who have 

continued to donate on line using our new provider 

and to those who have recently signed on.  The 

benefit of online giving to the parish is 

enormous.  One benefit is that it provides a 

consistent source of revenue to the parish. If you 

manage your bills online, you know you like the 

convenience of giving to the parish on line.  It is 

safe and secure, and you decide exactly when you 

gift is made and where it goes. You can even view 

your giving history and pledge progress at any time, 

just by logging in.  Please visit our website at 

www.stpatricksrutland.org or visit us on Facebook 

to get started or to access your existing account.  

* From November to April, in the event of 

school delays or cancellations due to weather 

conditions, Mass will not be held on that day.* 



THIRTY-FIRST  SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME   NOVEMBER 4, 2018  

Please join us in praying the Rosary at St. Patrick’s Church 

on Sunday November 11th after the 10:30 am mass.  The 

recitation of the Rosary will begin directly after Mass.  The 

Rosary will be offered for our country, the Church, those in 

need, the protection of all human life from conception to 

natural death, and all personal intentions.   

       Beginning in December the Rosary will be recited after 

the 10:30 am mass on the First Sunday of the month.  Please 

watch the bulletin for a reminder. 

If you are a Catholic adults who are seeking the 

sacrament of Confirmation. Once a year, there is a 

Confirmation ceremony specifically for adults. On 

Sunday, February 3, 2019, that ceremony will take place 

at the Cathedral of St. Paul, Worcester beginning at 3pm. 

Please see Fr. Jim with any questions. Confirmation 

retreat date is January 27

th

 at Immaculate Conception 

Spiritual Renewal Center, 600 Liberty Highway, Putnam, 

CT 06260 Register by January 21

st

  

Dear Friends, 

 Over this past weekend, we once again witnessed another terrible act of violence, this time committed 

against of house of worship. The Tree of Life Synagogue in Pittsburgh was heinously attacked during Worship 

this past Saturday. As more details have emerged, one can’t help but to feel angry, hurt, frustrated, and many 

other emotions that come in these events that have become too common place.  

 Let us be clear: we as Catholics are called by the same God of the Jewish people, and we condemn anti-

Semitism. Indeed, in the Solemn Intercessions that take place on Good Friday, we pray for the Jewish People by 

name. The prayer is as follows: 

 

“Let us pray also for the Jewish people, 

to whom the Lord our God spoke first, 

that he may grant them to advance in love of his name 

and in faithfulness to his covenant.” 

 

I am also reminded of St. John Paul II, who during his pontificate made enormous strides in bringing 

healing to the relationship between Catholics and the Jewish People, himself condemning anti-Semitism 

numerous times. This has much to do with his great friendship with his childhood friend Jerzy Kluger, who he 

would grow up with in his hometown of Wadowice in Poland: 

 

 “Mr. Kluger, who was called Jurek as a boy, met John Paul, then Karol Wojtyla and nicknamed Lolek, 

 before they were 5. They skied, hiked and played sports together; young Karol played goalie on 

 Wadowice’s Jewish soccer team. They helped each other with homework, made devilish fun of teachers 

 and visited each other’s homes almost daily. More important, they entered each other’s places of worship 

 in the shared belief that every person is a child of God… Not that Wadowice was free of prejudice in the 

 1920s… Anti-Jewish comments were common enough that Mr. Kluger remembered the fierceness with 

 which the future pope denounced them.”1 

  

 Further, “One incident left a profound impact on Mr. Kluger. After learning that both boys had passed 

their high school exams, he ran to the church, where he knew he would find his friend, to share the news. Another 

parishioner recognized Mr. Kluger as a Jew and asked why he had come. When Wojtyla heard about the 

exchange, he responded, ‘Aren’t we all God’s children?’”2 

 While they lost touch for many years due to World War II and the continued struggles afterwards, the two 

would reunite at the Second Vatican Council. From there, Jerzy Kluger would help his friend over his 27 year 

pontificate in his efforts to repair Catholic-Jewish Relations. Reminded of this solidarity between the Jewish 

People and ourselves, let us pray for those so hurt by these events, asking the Lord to strengthen and bless the 

victims, their families, the whole community at the Tree of Life Synagogue, and the surrounding community. 

 

God Bless, 

 

Fr. Jim 

�

�

1 Mar�n, D. (2012, January 8). Jerzy Kluger, John Paul’s Jewish Confidant, Dies at 90. The New York Times, p. A26. Retrieved October 

29, 2018, from h2ps://www.ny�mes.com/2012/01/08/world/europe/jerzy�kluger�pope�john�paul�iis�jewish�confidant�dies�at�90.html�

2 Langer, E. (2012, January 2). Jerzy Kluger, boyhood friend of Pope John Paul II. The Washington Post. Retrieved October 29, 2018, 

from https://www.washingtonpost.com/local/obituaries/jerzy-kluger-boyhood-friend-of-pope-john-paul-ii/2012/01/02/

gIQAhxR2WP_story.html?utm_term=.76ca1779c337  



Turkey Social Update 

 

Just a quick reminder… our Annual St. Patrick’s 

Turkey Social is on Saturday, November 17

th

, 

beginning at 5:00 pm.  Come join us for a great 

dinner, and take a chance on some fantastic prizes!  

  

How can you help?  This is the per fect 

opportunity to put our theme of Stewardship into 

action.  Please consider donating an item for our 

raffles – gift baskets, handcrafted items, gift cards, 

etc., toys and games for the children’s raffle, or 

baked goods for the bake sale.        

 

Don’t forget to return your tickets for the main raffle, 

which you will  receive in the mail this week!  Extra 

tickets are available in the Sacristy after all Masses. 

 

Please feel free to contact Chris, Lynne or Annemarie 

with any questions you have.   We hope to see you on 

the 17th!  

 

Chris Aufiero    

978-928-5558   aufiero21@charter.net  

Lynne Amsden  

508-886-7153    lm.amsden@verizon.net 

Annemarie Woodward                                                  

508-886-4218       woodward6162@gmail.com 

NATIVITY SET & STABLE 

 

Take a chance in support of St. Patrick's Church 

 

Hand knit Nativity set & hand crafted stable all 

donated. 

 

WHEN:  December 9, 2018 (after 10:30 Mass-

Ticketholder does not need to be present to win) 

 

WHERE: St. Patrick's Church, Rutland, MA 

 

COST:     $25.00 per chance to win Donations also 

accepted. (All proceeds to benefit St. Patrick’s) 

 

HOW DO YOU GET TICKETS?   Call 508-886-

4984 or Email: ARW@stpatricksrutland.org (There 

may also be opportunities on Sundays at the 

church  prior to Dec. 9

th

 to purchase tickets-from 

11:30 to Noon ) 

 

On Saturday November 17, 9-2 at the Senior 

Community Center, Yuletide Craft Fair, 53 

Glenwood Road, Rutland. the set will be on display 

& tickets may also be purchased  



Rutland Food Pantry Distributions 

 

November 

Note Only 1 Distribution in November 

Saturday, November 17, 2018 9:00—11:30 a.m. 

 

December 

Note Only 1 Distribution in December 

Saturday, December 15, 2018 9:00—11:30 a.m. 

 

Food Pantry Wish List 

 

Stuffing 

Cranberry Sauce 

Pie Crusts 

Pie Filling (Any Flavor) 

Quick Breads/Cookie Mixes 

Mushroom Soup 

Dried Onions  

Gravy 

Coffee/Tea/Cocoa 

 

We are planning on serving 100 households.  If you 

would like to donate a turkey, there are sign up 

sheets at both doors. 

 

On this day we would also like to give our families 

gift certificates, so they can begin their holiday 

shopping for their children.  IF you can help with 

this, there are tags in the back of the church.  We ask 

that you return them by the following weekend 

( Nov. 10-11) 

 

IF you prefer to purchase your own gift, the regular 

giving tree will be in the sanctuary on November 

10th. 

 

Thank you for all that you do.  

THE SIGN OF PEACE  

DURING COLD AND FLU SEASON:  

 

Please don’t be offended if someone chooses not to 

shake hands with you during the Sign of Peace. An 

appropriate gesture for those who are concerned about 

spreading the flu virus might be to strive for eye 

contact rather than physical contact. You could bow 

gently to those around you, and with a simple wave and 

smile say “Peace be with you,” 


